
SUSANA MARTINEZ
Governor

JOHN A. SANCHEZ
Lieutenant Governor

State of New Mexico

ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Office of the Secretary

Harold Runnels Building
1190 Saint Francis Drive, PO Box 5469

Santa Fe,NM 87502-5469

Telephone (505) 827-2855 Fax (505) 827-1628
www.env.nm.gov

BUTCH TONGATE
Cabinet Secretary

J. C. BORREGO
Deputy Secretary

August 22, 2018

Mr. Don Hancock

Southwest Research and Information Center

Albuquerque, NM

(Delivered via email)

Re: Request for Extension of Public Comment Period

Dear Mr. Hancock:

In your email dated August 20, 2018, you requested an extension of the public comment period

to 90 days on the Class 3 Modification to Clarify TRU Mixed Waste Disposal Volume
Reporting, which NMED issued on August 6, 2018.

Pursuant to 20.4.1.901.A(3) NMAC, the requisite 45-day public comment period has been

provided for in this matter. Therefore, no extension will be granted. However, please be aware
that if a public hearing is ultimately granted in this matter, the comment period will

automatically be extended to the close of the public hearing, in accordance with 20.4.1.90 l.A(6)

NMAC.

Sincerely,

—^(,

Butch Tongate

Secretary, New Mexico Environment Department


